
 

 

WASHINGTON TOWNSHIP COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING – AUGUST 2, 2011 
 

 

CALL TO   Mayor Glass called to order the Public Hearing for proposed Ordinance #2-11 at 7:30 P.M. 
ORDER     at the Washington Township Administration Building, 11800 Edinboro Road, Edinboro, PA 16412 on  

 August 2, 2011. 
 

VISITORS   Visitors were Dennis Porto, Gail Stickner, and Chris Roth. 

 
RULES FOR  Mayor Glass explained that persons wishing to comment should stand, state their name,  

COMMENT   and to direct their comments to Council. The purpose of this hearing to receive public comment. 
 

ORD. #2-11 STORMWATER MGT.   Ordinance #2-11 amends Chapter 112 of the Washington township Code  
 to assure safe management of stormwater run-off resulting in land alterations and disturbance with  

 watershed stormwater management plans adopted pursuant to the PA Stormwater Management Act.  

 
ADVERTISEMENT COPY  Manager Anthony presented a copy of the advertisement for this Public Hearing.  

      
WRITTEN COMMENT  Written comment was received from Brian Zimmerman of the Edinboro Lake Watershed  

 Association asking Council to reconsider Council’s decisions regarding riparian buffers.  

 
ORAL COMMENT  Solicitor Burroughs reported that a copy of the proposed ordinance has been supplied to the  

            County Law Library. Councilman Patterson stated the proposed ordinance was too complicated, lengthy  
            and restrictive. Mayor Glass stated it was hard to read and understand. Gail Stickner asked Council if this  

            ordinance was necessary and doable.  
 

ADJOURNMENT    The Public Hearing adjourned at 8:35 P.M. 

  
 

 
 

 

 
 
 


